


MANUU Vice-Chancellor Speaks of Emerging Challenges in Education 

 
Prof. Khwaja M. Shahid, In-Charge Vice Chancellor of Maulana Azad National 

University, said on Saturday, August 15, 2015 that the nation is passing through a 

transitory time where structural changes would be made in the education system.  

“Therefore, I would like you to be prepared for the emerging challenges and work for 

consolidation of the progress made by the University and add to its value incessantly,” he 

told the faculty, other staff and students while delivering the 69
th

 Independence Day 

message. 
In his comprehensive speech he spoke about the difficulties a new University like 

MANUU has been facing in developing new courses and introducing them to students in 

Urdu.  He also underscored contribution of all the three previous Vice Chancellors, 

particularly the last one Prof Mohammad Miyan in the phenomenal expansion of the 

university during his five-year term that ended in May last. 
He asked the students to prove that they are worthy of the challenges being thrown 

at them by changing times. 
The Vice Chancellor revealed that two new hostels have been readied and they 

will be equipped with necessary facilities soon. 
He appreciated the role of girl students in competing in every possible field. 
Prof. Khwaja Shahid thanked the faculty and staff for their cooperation in running 

the university in an exemplary manner. 
Following his speech the students of Education Department presented a brief 

musical programme.  The Celebration came to an end with the planting of numerous fruit 

trees behind the administrative block of the university. 
 


